CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING
7-9-20
Virtually present:  Pam Meek, Ron Easton, Sara Meyers, Pastor Bill George, Jim McDonald, Joyce Cutbirth, and Nancy Cramer.

The meeting started at 6:40 pm.

Devotion
Luke chapter 10 was discussed.  Prayer was given by Pr. Bill.
Treasurer's Report
No report.  The Neebs have purchased a retirement home in the Carolinas.  We need to find a solution to the treasurer vacancy.
Offerings continue to be consistent.  We are still giving benevolence to the Central States Synod and Community Services League.

Minutes
June minutes were approved.  Motion made by Jim and seconded by Nancy.
Pastor's Report

Pr Bill is working with Ron Easton for online worship improvements.  Ron will send an email to Pr so he can send the weekly sermons to him.  This will eliminate a need to upgrade DropBox for Pr Bill.  Pr Bill spoke to Tim Anderson from CSS and he thinks we are doing very well with our resources.
He continues to contact members by phone on a rotating basis—about 5 to 10 members each week.  It is a great way to keep connections between members and thank them for their contributions and see if they need any assistance.  Sara will go over the directory with Pr Bill.
The Transition Team will work with Pr about the next step—data gathering from the community. He hopes to have Zoom meetings set up for the last two weeks of July.  Topics for these meetings will be the values that make up the core of All Saints.  What is our culture?  How do we communicate?
Nancy asked about doing bible studies over Zoom.  Council members need to have conversations with people about Zoom and emphasize that they can call on their phone instead using video.  Check with Pr Bill if you have questions on member status.  We need to do the congregational and transitional meetings first and then we can expand into other uses of Zoom.

There is an interest for more group/ecumenical projects.

A discussion is in process about a prayer group.

President's Report
Written report.
The outdoor worship was well attended and received.  September is the earliest that we can meet in person outside due to heat.  
We probably had more people attend the Coffee with Council Zoom meeting than we did when we met in person.  We will offer different times or days for the next meeting.

We will only have one meeting for the congregational meeting.

Pam will have knee surgery on 8/25 and the second knee surgery in December.

Transition Team

Worship & Music
Thanks to everyone that helped with the outdoor service.  The tent was provided by Phil Gross and it was a big help.
Learning

The second year on confirmation is usually led by the Pastor.  Jim knows what needs to be taught but wants to give Pr Bill the option of leading it.  There are two books in the office that have been used in the past.  The Lord’s Prayer, the creeds, and the sacraments need to be covered.  Zoom may be an option if the scheduling challenges can be worked out.
Witness
Last week we had 82 hits and now we are up to 95 viewers.  We had 123 sessions because some people view it multiple times.  The time they stay on the site is up:  23% stay longer to watch or read more.

The first Fall Fun Fest meeting was held.  There will be contests and virtual vendors where you can buy merchandise.   Food will be available.  Limits will apply:  only 100 people in a setting and no parade.  People will go to different locations to view the floats.  The beer garden, car show, and concerts will be downtown.

The chamber lunch is meeting next week in person.

We pay each time the weekly email is sent and there haven’t been many new items.  It is a good way to keep in touch with members, so it needs to be continued.  Ron will create a survey to ask how people want to receive their information:  email, newsletter, FB, etc. Frequency (weekly, every other week, etc.) will be asked.  Suggestions for times for Coffee with Council will also be requested.  Meeting date/time suggestions for the congregational meeting will be included in the survey.  This will give us a better idea if people are ok with having the meeting via Zoom
The Coffee with Council on 7/26 will be at 11 am.

We will review the ad for the City Scene in the Examiner.  The newspaper add is used in the City Guide.  Sara moved and Jim seconded that we renew the ad for the next year at $189 for 1/8 ad.
Stewardship
Nancy is done with the interviews.  They were interesting and most of us learned at least one thing about a fellow member.  She will start calling members to chat with them.  Bulletin board ideas will be saved for next year.
Nancy’s article about our outdoor worship was published in the Raymore Journal but not in The Examiner.

Community Life
We don’t know when we will have the congregational meeting.  Could it be held in September with the outdoor service?
Property

Paul Blixrud is handling the grounds.  Phil Gross takes care of the buildings.  Jean Meroni said there was not a mess from 7/4 fireworks in the parking lot.
Old Business
We still have one council opening.  Carla Girkin has agreed to take one of the two open spots.
We are waiting on the survey results to schedule the congregational and transitional Zoom meetings.
New Business
Nancy’s accountant got the information from Doug Neeb and will talk to Pam within the next few days.
Pr Bill is working on setting up small groups.

Project Comfort met (5 people) on 6/27 and followed the guidelines for masks, spacing, and sanitizing.

The Lord’s Prayer was recited.

Meeting be adjourned at 8:08 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted
Sara Meyers

Council Secretary
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